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Apologies for absence

Paul Durkin, Richard Palmer, Dave Huddart, David Nicholson, Chris Pike, Richard Pavey.
Welcome to members and visitors
The Chairman welcomed members to the April meeting of Kent Health and Safety Group.
HAVS/Whole Body Vibration
The Chairman introduced Stewart McNaughton of Reactec Ltd.
Stewart began his presentation by explaining that Reactec specialises in continuous monitoring equipment.
HAVS is Hand Arm Vibration Syndrome.  Prevention is the only option, there is no cure and sufferers face long term disablement.
There are 5 million power tool users in Great Britain and 2 million are exposed to high levels.  50% of all reported occupational industrial disease are HAVS related.  300,000 are suffering advanced stages.

HAVS is not just pins and needles; it is disturbance to hand function caused by transmitted vibration and causes problems with blood vessels and the nervous system and can cause musculoskeletal damage.  Symptoms include tingling, numbness, reduced grip or dexterity, and pain, often severe.

History

1911 – symptoms first described by an Italian professor;

1918 – Dr Alice Hamilton MD refers to ‘dead fingers’ syndrome;

1970 – Dr Hamilton died aged 101;

1970 – HAVS first recognised;
1985 – listed as a prescribed disease in the UK;

2004 – UK government set up a fund which has paid out £100 million in payments.

Risk assessment:

Suitable health surveillance should be undertaken where risk assessment indicates a risk to workers’ health.
Where and how to detect / report symptoms of HAVS;

· Most surveillance carried out annually;

· Susceptible individuals can develop symptoms in 6 months or less.

The development of HAVS is affected by variables and all human beings are different.
Risk assessment should:

· Identify where there might be a risk and who is likely to be affected;

· Contain a reasonable estimate of employees’ exposure;
· Identify what need to do to comply with the law;

· Identify any employees who need to be provided with health surveillance and whether any are at particular risk.

Health surveillance:

· Is identifying HAVS sufferers merely doing the minimum?
· Most surveillance carried out annually;

· Susceptible individuals can development symptoms in 6 months or less.
Value of continuous monitoring – efficient and timely analysis of data:
· Swift identification over exposure;

· Early intervention and prevention;

· Involves work force;

· Contributes to workforce safety awareness;

· Aids change management.

There used to be colour coded stickers using the traffic light system for machinery– a green sticker meant that machinery could be used for as long as was wanted, amber meant machinery could be used for 2 hours and red meant that the machinery was dangerous and a risk assessment was needed.

Now a points system is used.  100 points reach action value and 400 points reach limit value.

Accumulated exposure will do you harm.

Paper recording – data is often completed at the end of the week when people have forgotten exactly what they have done.

Benefits of HAVS management:

· Can take action to prevent exposure;

· Reduced labour costs;

· Accurate HAV data;

· Accurate trigger time data;

· Timely and salient reporting;

· Increased productivity;

· Supports tool management.
Don’t measure vibration, measure exposure.

Variables include climatic conditions.

Employees always guess how many hours they use a piece of equipment, anything that can measure accurately is good.

The Chair thanked Stewart for taking the trouble of coming down to attend the meeting and for a very interesting presentation.  
General Business
· Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the March meeting were agreed.
· Correspondence
The Chair spoke of the mock trial being held by IOSH London.  Information on this event had been circulated.

The CDM regs are open for consultation (deadline 6 June).  There is a seminar regarding this on 29 April at Crawley.

A DVD on health risks at work, issued by Safety Groups UK is available from the Chair.  It is free.
· 
Programme for 2014-15
There was nothing further to report.
· Website
There was nothing further to report.
· 
Membership Drive
There was nothing further to report.
· HSE Update
Mike Walters reported that 2 people have been prosecuted by the HSE:

· Veetee Foods had been given a £12,000 fine for an accident involving an employee accessing dangerous parts of a machine.  The company had not reported the accident to HSE until the HSE started to investigate as they found out from the injured person.  More details are on the HSE website at http://press.hse.gov.uk/2014/food-safety-neglect-leaves-costly-aftertaste-for-kent-firm/ 
· A logistics company had received a £10,000 fine for a section 2 breach.  More details are on the HSE website at http://press.hse.gov.uk/2014/leicestershire-logistics-firm-sentenced-over-mens-injuries/ 

The deadline on the consultation on the PUWER ACOP is 23 May.

http://www.hse.gov.uk/consult/condocs/cd268.htm 
Free leaflets are available from the HSE on electrical safety for the entertainment sector.
http://www.hse.gov.uk/pubns/gs50.htm
http://www.hse.gov.uk/pubns/indg247.pdf 
The Gas Safety (Installation & Use) Regs 1998 ACoP has been updated: http://www.hse.gov.uk/pubns/priced/l56.pdf 
Areas the HSE will be covering during this year include refurbishment in construction, health in small and large projects in construction, loft conversions, commercial roof work (HSE inspectors must stop and inspect any work they see), motor vehicle repair, ports, ship building and repair, stone industry, fairgrounds, waste and recycling – civic amenity sector, agriculture – fresh produce, legionella, LPG, site radiography visits.

Mike reported that the Minister has directed that there should be 22,000 HSE visits during the forthcoming year, which equates to approx 3,500 visits for the Southern division.

He also reported that he had gained one member of staff.

Estates Excellence has just taken place in Ashford and there are plans for another 3 in the division.  Safety Groups UK have written to local Health and Safety Groups informing them of the Estates Excellence project and asking if Groups would be prepared to offer local businesses free membership for 12 months.
· Update from other organisations
The next meeting of IOSH will take place on Tuesday 15 April.  This will be the annual dinner and AGM.  The presentation at the meeting on 20 May will be on ‘Making the most of your membership’.
IOSH will be holding a conference from 17-18 June in London entitled ‘Inspiring leadership’.
· Help! / Learning experiences
Barry Evans explained that he had been passed a 20 page letter from a solicitor to Tonbridge School regarding somebody with mesothelioma.  The person had attended the school some years ago and remembered doing a chemical experiment with asbestos pads.  There is medical evidence that someone exposed very briefly to asbestos as a child, is more susceptible to develop mesothelioma as an adult.  Barry said that it is likely that the school will be involved in a percentage of any claim.
· Accidents and dangerous occurrences

Mark Curry reported on an incident where a chain saw operator was clearing some brash from the base of a tree before felling.  A risk assessment was done, but what had not been seen was a coiled up rusty wire in the brash.  This got caught up in the chain saw and went through the chain saw trousers and into the patella of the operator.  Mark said that people must be vigilant in their places of work.  He said that there had been a spate of accidents where things had been discarded by other jobs on the site and almost impossible to see.
Gill Wiseman told the Group about a hole which had opened up in one of KCC’s school fields.  A probe had been put down the hole to a depth of 80’ and it still hadn’t reached the bottom.  Initially it was thought to be a well, but now thought to be a dean hole.
Any other business
There was no other business.
Next meeting
The next meeting will take place on 15 May 2014 when, as the advertised speaker is unavailable, Mike Walters from the HSE will speak on Safe Working on Roofs.
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